

KITSAP COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Efficient, accessible and effective county services

August 4, 2021

Robert Gelder DISTRICT 1

Charlotte Garrido DISTRICT 2

Edward E. Wolfe DISTRICT 3 Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission Executive Secretary Mark Johnson 621 Woodland Square Loop SE Lacey, WA 98503

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Please receive this letter as formal complaint against Waste Management on behalf of my constituents in Central Kitsap. I have received numerous complaints reporting that Waste Management was unable to collect curbside compost containers on the last two collection days. This is a major inconvenience to Waste Management's paying customers, some of whom have not received this service for the last two months. I would ask that these customers be reimbursed the cost for their uncollected trash.

In addition to unsightly appearance of uncollected trash, the situation brings additional fire risks to my constituency.

Because Kitsap County does not have a contract or agreement with Waste Management for collection service, my constituents and I can only turn to you, as Waste Management's regulator to resolve this issue. Please strongly encourage Waste Management to reinstate this essential service to our community.

Edward E. Wolfe

2. E. Wolfe

Commissioner

District 3